
Sunset Elementary 

Community Council 

November 14, 2018 

5pm 

 

Attendance: Brian Heap, Katie Ann Stirling, Kelland Davis, Victoria Warr, 

  Sheila Stark, Jodi Rees 

 

SNAP/Safe Routes: Plan was reviewed and approved by Council and received the "OK" from 

the District, giving reason to believe the State will approve as well.  Statement 2.1.10 concerning 

the bus loop was questioned.  Parents have previously been asked not to use the bus loop, 

however it is happening more often.  Following a parent complaint, the school will be putting 

cones down between the speed bump and crosswalk within the bus loop in hopes that will 

improve driver awareness of pedestrians. 

 

Idle Free Policy: An Idle Free School Zone policy was proposed and approved.  Research 

shows that school pick-up areas are a particular hotbed for vehicle pollutants.  Pledges will be 

sent home asking parents to turn their vehicles off while waiting in the area around the school 

with the goal of improving air quality for students.  The Council also discussed getting Idle Free 

signs to post around the school and possibly some small incentive for drivers that turn their 

vehicles off. 

 

Digital Citizenship: Members confirmed that they received an email with a training video for 

community council requirements on digital citizenship.  The FTC Heads Up booklets were sent 

home to parents.  Coupled with the contract that parents sign for the safe use of technology, this 

meets the council's responsibilities to parents.  A NetSmart assembly has been approved which 

will meet the council's training responsibilities to students. 

 

Followup: In January, teachers will attend a training on identifying and addressing 

behavioral issues.  Purchasing books for every teacher was previously proposed.  The new idea is 

that some of the ideas be presented at faculty meetings while teachers that want to read the book 

have access to copies.  Tier Support Intervention on the District web page was also presented as 

a good tool for teachers. 

 

Dec. 5th from 8-9 am is the Title 1 audit.  Council members have been invited, two have agreed 

to attend. 

 

Next meeting will be January 9, 2019 at 5 pm. 


